
Justification Letter

I am writing this letter to inform you of our situation.

I am Ancelmo Diaz on 10234 Audobon Peak Ave. I am submitting this plan because I was asked

when I submitted the previous building permit that I had to move my patio cover almost 10 feet

away from my wall and take out my other patio cover that is connected to my house. The

company that constructed my patio covers did not receive a permit from the city even though

they informed us that they will apply for one. We then reported them to the city for misinforming

us and not executing what they promised to do. However, I am submitting this plan to ask to

keep my patio covers in the same position they are in. The patio covers are not in an area where

they can harm or do damage to any surrounding properties. Previously, when the patio covers

were being built I had no idea the company I hired did not receive permits. However, when I

fired the company and tried to receive a permit myself I was asked to move my patio cover. I

submitted all the plans that were created with all dimensions. With the coronavirus, I am unable

to hire a civil engineer to help me with getting a permit so I am doing this myself. If I could

please get this plan approved so I can receive a permit for the structures I would appreciate it.

Thank you,

Mr. Diaz.
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